
Palm Beach Civic Club Minutes of the meeting August 23, 2014

Present: Laverne Carter, Christine Kesner, Christine Anastas, Sonny & Lisa Wardlow, Barbara & Russell Hooper, Matt & 
Tany Nguyen, Domingo & Michelle Fernandez, Mark & Julie Janzer, Drew & Alice Hayward, Melanie & Gordon Perry, 
Jeanie Mason, Justin & Jennifer Harker.

Meeting started at 3:08 pm

The minutes from the last meeting were passed out in a packet of information and approved.

Treasury balance : $11537.05

Dune crossover report: The grant is from FEMA. It is for $116,000. We will have to put in 10%. We will have to raise 
money to meet the 10%.    
It will take 22 months to complete crossovers. Will keep you posted on progress.
(Some day we will have beautiful new crossovers to go with our clean, raked beach.) (yeah)

A motion to spend the money for the crossovers was made, second, and passed.

From the Floor

- Justin Harker expressed a wish that it would be nice to have a phone list with owners’ names and contact information 
so that if there was something out of the ordinary at your property or if there was damage, someone would be able to 
get in touch with you to alert you.  Additionally, this will help ensure that anything that pertains to the Palm Beach 
Subdivision and/or the Palm Beach Civic club, will be communicated to you. The more informed our residents are, the 
better off we all are.

He then brought up that the palm beach web page had information about a group in our subdivision, the Palm Beach 
Supporters Alliance that should be removed.

He then discussed that having this information on our webpage gave the mistaken appearance that instead of just 
mentioning them as a news item pertaining to our subdivision that people may think we endorse this organization by 
mentioning them at all.

A motion to censor the palm beach civic club main webpage by removing any mention of the Palm Beach Supporters 
Alliance was made, seconded, and passed.  

-Gordon Perry brought up the fact meeting have traditionally be held quarterly. Elections were held in November and 
officers taking over in January.

The packet contained :

Citizen police academy info and enrollment form      http://www.galvestonpolice.net/official/?page_id=164

An article from West Galveston Island Property Owners Association about the endangered Kemp’s Ridley sea turtle

http://www.wgipoa.com/tx/

 

Entry form for 2014 Daily News Press Run  http://www.galvestondailynews.com/pressrun/

http://www.galvestonpolice.net/official/?page_id=164


 

NEXT REGULAR MEETING – NOVEMBER 22, 2014, 3 PM, 4215 SURF

 

 The November meeting is for regular business and election of officers.


